What’s on your mind?

What does a General Assembly Commissioner do?
Don Muir, Associate Secretary

General Assembly Office

This year marks the 140th time the General Assembly of our denomination will gather. Ministers and elders from across Canada will make their way to Wilfrid Laurier University to pray, sing, laugh, reflect, discern and vote on the diverse issues brought before the church. The decisions made will help shape our denomination and the ministry of Christ we share.

One sixth of the ministers and diaconal ministers on the constituent rolls of our presbyteries, and an equal number of elders, will be commissioned to attend the Assembly. That works out to some 220 commissioners. Staff, committee conveners, guests, young adult and student representatives will bring that number up to around 300. 

Minister commissioners are generally appointed by presbytery to attend the Assembly on a rotation basis. Congregations are asked by presbytery, often on a similar rotation basis, to recommend an elder commissioner to the Assembly. In either case, it is the presbytery that commissions its commissioners.
While attending the Assembly represents a significant commitment of time and is a considerable responsibility, when I read Assembly evaluations each year I am pleased to find that many commissioners consider it an honour to serve the church in this way. They frequently speak of how much they have learned about the church and how much they have enjoyed worshipping with hundreds of fellow Presbyterians.
Before the Assembly…
Each commissioner, according to their choice, will receive the Book of Reports to the Assembly either on a USB stick ($10) or on paper in a binder ($30). Commissioner may also downlond the document on the Presbyterian Church in Canada website (presbyterian.ca) free of charge.  If you chose the USB stick, you will also receive a number of documents describing Assembly logistics, forms that may need to be returned, Assembly terminology and more. Travel and accommodations are provided by the Assembly. Meal costs are usually covered by your presbytery.
You are urged to read every report. If this is not possible, start with those that have recommendations in order to be as prepared as possible to discuss and vote on them. If a report has recommendations, they will be listed on its first page (as well as in the body of the report).  Make note of items you want to question during the Q&A@GA (Question and Answer at the General Assembly) on Friday afternoon.  

During the Assembly…
You are expected to attend every sederunt (aka sitting) of the Assembly. Reports are presented.  Recommendations are discussed and voted on.  Decisions are made. International, ecumenical and inter-faith guests are invited to address the court. Commissioners must receive permission from the Committee on Roll and Leave to Withdraw if they need to be absent from a sederunt. In recent years the Assembly has been held from a Friday to a Monday, instead of from Sunday to Friday, in the hopes that it is more accessible to elders who need to take time from work to attend.      
After the Assembly

Each presbytery will expect commissioners to report on the Assembly. Your clerk of presbytery should let you know how this will be handled. 
I hope this gives you a better idea of what is expected the next time your presbytery asks your session to recommend a commissioner to the General Assembly. 
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